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24 July 2015 

To the United Nations Committee on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities. 

General Comment on Article 6 Women with Disabilities. 

Thank you for your work to date on drafting the general comment on crpd article 6, Women with disabilities.   As Disability Rights Commissioner with the New Zealand Human Rights Commission, an "a" status national human rights institution, I would like to endorse what has been written, and would suggest the following additional topics for your consideration and analysis. They have sparked debate in nz and internationally and the guidance of “jurisprudence of the Committee" a general comment would greatly increase clarity in nhri's ability to make disabled women's rights real. .

1.  Female Genital Mutilation (fgm)  nz women are seeking support through disability Support services due to disabling pain and discomfort levels from fgm (for example, university exam reasonable accommodation) but not all services accept that  the effects of fgm may constitute a disability.  

  They may seek to reverse as much of the procedure as possible, with risk of violence or real violence resulting.  In nz I understand it is unethical and illegal to have the procedure done, it is non-consent able, and illegal to accompany anyone to leave and return to nz having had the procedure. 

2.   The "Ashley Treatment", sterilisation through full hysterectomy, breast bud removal, growth attenuation, ongoing hormone treatment, plus other treatment.    In nz families have travelled overseas for the initial operations having not found an nz clinician willing to operate or test the ethics, the family has returned and received ethical approval for ongoing hormone therapy , as given the operation is done, ongoing hormone treatment is deemed to constitute a therapeutic intervention. 

The committee may wish to consider that some believe the Ashley treatment a form of fgm.  Regardless of the correctness of that, the committee may wish to consider a similar approach to fgm  that prohibits taking a girl across national boundaries to have  the operation. 

3.   The impact of social and cultural norms and attitudes in combination with policies such as "one child family" or similar policies on rates of infanticide of disabled girls. 

4.  The impact of social and cultural norms and attitudes in combination with policies such as "one child family" or similar policies on the anecdotally disproportionately higher termination rates of female foetuses and lower birth rates of girls relative to boys, and in particular the compounding impacts on termination rates of female foetuses identified as "disabled" and birth-rates of disabled girls. . . 

Thank you for your consideration. 
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